MINUTES MILLVILLE BOARD OF SELECTMEN MONDAY, APRIL 10, 2000 MENDON TOWN HALL MENDON, MA. 7:00 P.M. Meeting posted as a meeting at the Mendon Board of Selectmen's Meeting to discuss the possibility of combining Dispatch operations with the Town of Mendon as a cost saving measure. Present were: Selectmen Davis, Gikas and Dean and Executive Secretary Alden W. Jefts, together with numerous representatives of the Police, Fire and Dispatch Departments. For the Town of Mendon: Selectmen Confrey, Shaheen and Bavosi, Admininistrative Assistant, Margaret Tetreault, Police Chief Dennis Grady, Lt. Horn and numerous other Police, Fire, Dispatch, Highway, etc. Mendon people. Mendon business was attended to and Chief Grady asked Lt. Horn to read their analysis of the Mendon/Millville Dispatch as it exists and their proposal for services being rendered from Mendon. Selectman Davis advised the Board was interested. Selectman Dean spoke, Chief Ryan spoke and it was agreed that both Boards of Selectmen would appoint panels to investigage the issues in depth to determine if it was really feasible and desirable. Panels to meet independently and collectively and generate reports which would then be presented to the Millville residents in public The meeting was recessed and the Millville Selectmen departed. Respectfully submitted, Alden W. Jefts, acting as Recorder Approved: Leslie Davis, Chairman Kenneth Gikas Jennifer Dean C. Althea Czarn Lincoln E. Barber III